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Fall 2022

WEDNESDAY IS HOLIDAY  
COLLECTION DAY

If a regularly-scheduled refuse, recycling 
or large item collection day falls on a 
holiday, collection for that day will be 
rescheduled for the Wednesday of the 
holiday week. This means to only put 
out on Wednesday whichever collection 
(refuse & large item or recycle) that 
would normally fall on the holiday. 
Your other collection will remain on the 
scheduled day. 

A REMINDER: Per Township Ordinance, 
please do not put your recyclable toter 
out on refuse day, or your refuse toter 
out on recyclable day. Do not put trash 
in your recyclables or recyclables in your 
trash. The Township thanks you for your 
cooperation!

HOLIDAY: COLLECTION IS:

Monday, 
September 5 
(Labor Day)

Wednesday, 
September 7
(refuse & recycle)

Thursday, 
November 24 
(Thanksgiving Day) 

Wednesday, 
November 23
(refuse & recycle)

Monday, 
December 26 
(Christmas Day 
Observed)

Wednesday, 
December 28
(refuse, large item & 
recycle)

The annual Fall Family Fun Festival at Broad Run Park is the perfect fall family 
outing! This great event takes place Saturday, October 15, from 5 to 8pm. Enjoy 
pumpkin and face painting, old-fashioned hayrides, a festive Halloween movie and 
listening to fantastic music by a crackling bonfire!

West Bradford Township’s Recreation Commission is very proudly hosting 
this fun-filled event. Volunteers are needed and greatly appreciated! For more 
information on how you can have a great time lending a hand, please contact Mike 
Simmons at (610) 269-4174 or msimmons@westbradford.org. 

WEST BRADFORD TOWNSHIP THANKS THE GENEROUS SPONSORS 
OF OUR 2022 PARKS PROGRAMS! 

West Bradford Township Fall 2022 Newsletter 

West Bradford Township Thanks the Generous Sponsors of our  
2022 Parks Programs!  

 

Fall Family Fun Festival
RELOCATED TO BROAD RUN PARK
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WAYS TO PAY FOR 
YOUR UTILITY BILLS
West Bradford Township is excited to 
offer residents easy and convenient 
methods to pay their utility bills.

NO FEES:
•	 Mail or bring a check to the  

Township Building (1385 Campus 
Drive, Downingtown, PA 19335).

•	 Online bill pay through your bank (be 
sure to include your 10 digit account 
number and verify that it matches the 
number on your utility bill).

•	 Go to TD Bank at 3821 W Lincoln 
Highway, Downingtown, PA 19335 
(only this branch) and bring your 
payment stub and check.

•	 Set up automatic payments. You 
can do this by going to our website 
to download the form. www.
westbradford.org/documents/files/
automatic-bill-payment-form-refuse-
sanitary-sewer-and-hydrant-fees. 
 
Complete the form and mail it to: 
West Bradford Township  
1385 Campus Drive 
Downingtown, PA 19335

FEES:
•	 Call the Township or go to the 

Township Building and pay by credit 
card (there is a 2.50% fee).

•	 You may also make a payment by 
phone or check your account balance 
24/7 with our automated phone 
service. Call (844) 810-7245 or make 
a payment by going to our website 
westbradford.org and click Online 
Payments. There is a per transaction 
limit of $300.00.

•	 A service fee of $4.50 will be applied 
to all credit card payments and a 
fee of $1.50 will be applied to all 
payments made via electronic check 
(ACH/EFT).

With the summer heat behind us (hopefully!) and 
the winter cold still ahead, take some time now to 
reduce your personal energy costs. Our township 
continues it’s energy planning, but homeowners 
have some great opportunities.

EFFICIENCY
The easiest changes are those that simply increase 
the effectiveness of what you already own or 
already do. If you follow WBT social media or 
website, you know that we’ve been making some 
suggestions over the summer (with more to come). You can plan now to adjust 
interior temperatures for the winter. EnergySTAR suggests 65̊  as the optimum 
temperature for balancing comfort with efficiency. The smaller the difference 
between the interior and exterior temperatures, the slower the rate of energy 
transfer from one to the other, so your house will stay warmer longer and take less 
energy to maintain that warmth.

ALTERNATIVES
If you remember your summer air conditioning 
bills, you might explore solar power for your 
home or business this fall. Though current 
economic conditions may be squeezing your 
wallet, know that the cost of solar installation 
has decreased an amazing 60% over the last decade. Additionally, a 26% tax credit 
for systems installed in 2022 is available from the federal government (dropping 
to 22% in 2023). One local group that can help you estimate solar size and costs, 
and help you connect with vetted installers, is Solarize Greater West Chester Area 
(https://solarizesoutheastpa.com/gwc/). Another exciting idea gaining traction, 
and that we hope to see made legal in Pennsylvania, is community solar. These 
are projects in which municipalities or other groups buy or lease a solar array that 
provides power to multiple customers. The best and cleanest way to achieve energy 
independence is to generate it ourselves! 

 

And the survey says ……….. 

By: LPSC Sustainability Subcommi<ee 

Thank you to the WBT residents who took the January energy survey produced by our Land Preserva;on 
and Sustainability Commi@ee.  Your input will help inform WBT’s energy planning moving forward.  The 
survey had 424 respondents who noted the top benefits to making energy changes: money saved 
through efficiency, improved air and water quality, increased resilience to flooding and natural disasters, 
and improved public health. 

Those who par;cipated said effec;ve strategies for encouraging people to make energy improvements 
would be to decrease installa;on costs, iden;fy low-interest loans, and lower u;lity bills. Consider 
programs such as Solarize Southeastern PA, which es;mates your solar poten;al and then helps locate 
possible discounts, and PECO’s energy audit, which iden;fies household efficiencies. Many of you would 
like to switch to residen;al renewable sources: if installing your own renewables is not an op;on, please 
explore PAPowerSwitch.com for green suppliers. 76% of the 424 respondents are concerned or 
extremely concerned about climate change, while 16% are not concerned. 

For transporta;on, most respondents want to drive an electric vehicle but are deterred by price. 
Understandably, most of you are not interested in biking or walking on our narrow - and increasingly 
congested - roads.  

Open space topped the list of desired township ac;ons, since it means fewer cars, more trees, and 
be@er stormwater management. Most agreed that financial incen;ves would be a welcome government 
ac;on, but many urge the township lead by example: renewables on township proper;es, EV charging 
sta;ons, guidance with finding reliable contractors, and less mowing. WBT already leads via our 
township building’s geothermal HVAC system; plus, renewable energy credits power our municipal 
electricity. 

Plan Now for Energy Savings
LAND PRESERVATION & SUSTAINABILITY COMMITTEE 

 

Plan now for energy savings 
With the summer heat behind us (hopefully!) and the winter cold s9ll ahead, take some 9me now to 
reduce your personal energy costs. Our township con9nues its energy planning, but homeowners have 
some great opportuni9es. 

Efficiency - the easiest changes are those that simply increase the effec9veness of what you already own 
or already do. If you follow WBT social media or website, you’ll know that we’ve been making some 
sugges9ons over the summer (with more to come). You can plan now to adjust interior temperatures for 
the winter. EnergySTAR suggests 65˚ as the op9mum temperature for balancing comfort with efficiency. 
The smaller the difference between the interior and exterior temperatures, the slower the rate of energy 
transfer from one to the other, so your house will stay warmer longer and take less energy to maintain 
that warmth. 

Alterna5ves - If you remember your summer air condi9oning bills, you might 
explore solar power for your home or business this fall. Though current economic 
condi9ons may be squeezing your wallet, know that the cost of solar installa9on 
has decreased an amazing 60% over the last decade. Addi9onally, a 26% tax 
credit for systems installed in 2022 is available from the federal government 
(dropping to 22% in 2023). One local group that can help you es9mate 
solar size and costs, and help you connect with veWed installers, is 
Solarize Greater West Chester Area (hWps://solarizesoutheastpa.com/
gwc/). Another exci9ng idea gaining trac9on, and that we hope to see 
made legal in Pennsylvania, is community solar. These are projects in 
which municipali9es or other groups buy or lease a solar array that provides power to mul9ple 
customers. The best and cleanest way to achieve energy independence is to generate it ourselves! 

By: Cheryl Wanko, Land Preserva9on & Sustainability CommiWee 

Solarize Greater West Chester

IT'S FALL - THAT 
MEANS BACK TO 
SCHOOL! 

Pictured here is a 1901 class 
picture at the Romansville 
School. Did you know that 
our township was once 
home to approximately 
two dozen schools? To 
learn more about them 
and more, “Between the 
Brandywines: A History of 

West Bradford“ by Catherine Quillman can be purchased at the township building. This 
book is comprised of 400+ pages of all things West Bradford through the years! Whether 
you're a long time resident or new to our community, this makes for a great read.
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When Humphry Marshall died in 1801 he 
had achieved the highest scientific accolades 
of anyone in his time. He was internationally 
known and sought after for his work in Botany 
and Horticulture. He was a visionary with many 
firsts in multiple scientific disciplines. In the 
infancy of our newborn nation, he planted the 
seed, pun intended, for Westward exploration, 
forest conservation, scientific farming practices 
and more. William Darlington, one of his great 
botanical successors, termed Humphry fifty years 
ahead of his time.

And yet, Humphry considered himself a simple 
Quaker farmer serving his local community in 
government, philanthropic interests and was 
considered a “solid Exemplary Friend” at his West 
Bradford Meeting. While at one time owning two slaves, not concurrently, with the 
Quaker’s anti-slavery movement Humphry freed them and became a figurehead 
leader against the ownership of slaves. While Humphry Marshall’s achievements 
may have faded in time, one of his most tangible legacies today is in the gardens 
and arboretums of Southeastern Pennsylvania. Between Humphry and his cousin 
John Bartram, they influenced a long line of botanists and horticulturists in our 
region. Most notable is Marshall’s influence on the brothers Samuel and Joshua 
Pierce, relatives of Marshall, who established their Pierce Arboretum, locally called 
Pierce Park. Years later, after successive owners, Mr. Pierre S. DuPont, so impressed 
with the still existing garden, purchased it. Today it is internationally known as 
Longwood Gardens.

In 1805, the village of Marshallton was named after Humphry Marshall. In 1848, 
Marshall Square Park and Marshall Street in West Chester were named in his 
honor. In 1913, the Chester County Historical Society erected a memorial stone at 
his former property. This October 8, 2022, The Friends of Martin’s Tavern and West 
Bradford Township will dedicate the Martin’s Tavern/Humphry Marshall Historical 
Park in Marshallton. Please join us for a day of celebration for West Bradford’s most 
famous son. 

Humphry Marshall–His Legacy
THIS IS THE 5TH AND LAST IN A SERIES OF ARTICLES DETAILING 

THE LIFE OF WEST BRADFORD’S OWN HUMPHRY MARSHALL. 
BY: MARK SLOUF

HUMPHRY MARSHALL 
300TH CELEBRATION
OCTOBER 8, 2022
Martin's Tavern / Humphry Marshall 
Historical Park in Marshallton
Starts 11:00am

FORMAL LECTURES
11:30am • Formal Dedication of 
Martin’s Tavern / Humphry Marshall 
Historical Park by Township officials 
and FOMT members.

1:00PM • Portrayal of Humphry 
Marshall, in his Old Age, with a First 
Person Reflection of his Life – Malcolm 
Johnstone, Sr. Program Director for the 
Cultural Alliance of Chester County.

2:00PM • Humphry Marshall’s Impact 
on the World of Botany/Horticulture 
Discussion – Joel Fry, Curator at 
Bartram’s Gardens.

3:00PM • Quakerism’s Influence on 
Humphry Marshall’s Life Discussion – 
Adrian Martinez, Professional Artist. To 
take place at the Bradford Meeting near 
Humphry Marshall’s resting place. 

4:00PM • Marshall’s Legacy & 
Relevance Today – Jack Hines, 
Supervisor of West Bradford Township.

THROUGHOUT THE DAY
Humphry Marshall Imagery and 
Artifacts and Other Crafts
•	 Adrian Martinez’s Humphry Marshall 

prints on Display
•	 Drawing for Richard Chalfant Painting
•	 Local Artists/Craft vendors

Colonial Food Cooking and Tasting 
Along with More Recent Culinary 
Additions
•	 Several local food vendors set up in 

parking area

Colonial Brewer/Period Beverages

Music 
•	 by Charlie Zahm and Friends

HUMPHRY'S 300TH BIRTHDAY 
OCTOBER 9, 2022
The Friend’s of Marshall Square 
Park will celebrate Humphry’s 300th 
Birthday with a family and kid 
friendly Birthday Party. From 2:00-
3:00pm in the park.

HUMPHRY MARSHALL HERITAGE HORTICULTURAL SPEAKER SERIES
The Chester County History Center is presenting a series of 3 talks. The talks will be virtual, 
Zoom presentations starting at 7:00pm. For more information, visit mycchc.org.

SEPTEMBER 14 • Joel Fry, curator at Bartram’s Gardens will present “Horticultural Cousins-
Bartram and Marshall.”

SEPTEMBER 28 • Ron McColl, Special Collections Librarian at WCU, will speak on “Dr. 
William Darlington: Janus of American Botany.” Darlington wrote the Memorials of Bartram 
& Marshall in 1849 and kept the Herbrium with specimens from Marshall garden.

OCTOBER 14 • Tony Aiello of Longwood Gardens will speak on “In the shadow of Humphry 
Marshall-Chester County Horticultural Heritage in the 19th century.”
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OCTOBER 19 | NOVEMBER 2 | NOVEMBER 16 | DECEMBER 7

This collection is for leaves and brush only… grass clippings are not accepted! 
All pick-ups must be scheduled by 2pm the day before the collection date by 
contacting (610) 269-4174, or by e-mailing pmurdoch@westbradford.org. Please 
specify the number of leaf bags, the number of stick bags, and the number of 
bundled brush piles.

THERE ARE A FEW SIMPLE RULES TO FOLLOW THAT WILL HELP US TO KEEP 
THIS SERVICE FREE…

WEST BRADFORD 
COMPOST SITE

Available for leaf and brush drop-off on 
Saturdays and Wednesdays from 9:00am 
to 2:00pm at 2020 West Strasburg Road.

Trimmings too large for collection?
Shrubbery and tree trimmings up to eight 
inches in diameter or eight feet in length 
may be taken to the Lanchester Landfill in 
Honey Brook for a fee. Contact the landfill 
at (610) 273-3771 for more information.

FALL CURBSIDE
LEAF AND BRUSH

COLLECTION
2022

•	 Bags must be placed curbside by 6am on the scheduled collection days.

•	 Leaves must be placed in bio-degradable paper collection bags. The bags must 
be free of plastic, trash, sticks and all other debris. Leaves placed in any other 
container, including “biodegradable” or “compostable” plastic bags and trash or 
recyclable toters, will not be collected.

•	 Sticks must be placed in bio-degradable paper collection bags or bundled, but 
can’t be mixed with leaves. Bundled brush must not be longer than four feet and 
must be tied into manageable bundles with a cotton or hemp twine. Branches 
must not be thicker than four inches. The bundles must be free of plastic, trash 
and other debris. Branches thicker than four inches will not be collected.

•	 Do not staple or tape bags closed.

•	 Bio-degradable bags may be obtained at the Township Office, 1385 Campus 
Drive, at $.50 per bag, Mon. through Fri., from 7:00 am to 4:30 pm. 

Residents may also purchase bags sold at local department stores. 

WEST BRADFORD YOUTH 
ATHLETICS (WBYA) 

WBYA is a volunteer, 
non-profit 
organization 
providing 
recreational sports 
programs for 
children in our 
community. Our 
focus is to give the kids a safe place 
to play with a focus on teamwork, 
sportsmanship, respect and fun.

We offer year round programming for 
kids ages 4-18. Fall programs include 
Soccer and Golf. Winter brings our 
popular Basketball league. Soccer, Golf 
and Lacrosse round out our Spring 
offerings. Street Hockey and our new 
Track & Field program feature in the 
summer.

Please visit us at https://wbya.
leagueapps.com for more info and 
to register!

HHW EVENTS

Registration is REQUIRED for all HHW 
events, and registration takes place ONLINE 
a month before each event only at www.
chestercountyswa.org/121/Upcoming-
Household-Hazardous-Waste-Event.

All listed events are open to residents of 
Bucks, Chester, Delaware, and Montgomery 
Counties and Philadelphia regardless of the 
host county. 

PORTABLE BASKETBALL NETS

Residents 
should be aware 
that portable 
basketball 
nets should 
not be placed 
in or along 
the roadway. 
These nets are 
considered an 
encroachment 
in the public 
right of way 
and can create 
a safety concern for others. These nets 
can also hinder us in our refuse/recycling 
collection along with winter maintenance 
operations. 

If you currently have one, please remove 
it from the street and place in on your 
property.
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Did you know that across the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania volunteer fire 
fighters save their communities approximately 10 billion dollars per year? That 
number was derived from a study in 2019 and is likely higher now. Did you know 
that West Bradford Fire Co is all volunteer? We are regular residents with families, 
full time jobs, students, retirees, and have commitments; however, we still respond 
during the day and night, in all weather conditions to help our community in times 
of need. 

Our responses consist of automobile accidents, brush fires, houses fires, storm 
related incidents, assist to other agencies just to name a few; we even rescue cats 
from trees. We train every Thursday evening and on other days as planned. How 
about stopping by on a Thursday evening to check us out. We will provide you 
with training, personal protective equipment, and an exciting experience that will 
last a lifetime. We start our members as young as 14 years of age, assisting them 
with training and skills they need to become a first responder. Come up and learn 
firsthand how we have assisted with some of our members future careers in public 
safety, becoming paid firefighters, police officers and other fields that help in their 
communities. 

As always, we appreciate your support during our annual fund drive. These funds 
help us defray our operating costs throughout the year.

See you soon, hopefully on a Thursday evening at 7:00pm in one of our stations. 

THE VILLAGE OF 
MARSHALLTON TREE 
LIGHTING
December 3rd • 4PM to 6PM

Celebrate the start of this year’s holiday 
season in the historic and quaint Village 
of Marshallton. See Santa Claus arrive 
by wagon, listen to Colonial Carolers and 
enjoy tasty refreshments… then gather 
for the tree illumination at 6:00 PM. It’s a 
great tradition for the entire family! 

For more information on this event 
sponsored by Friends of Martin’s Tavern, 
please visit martinstavern.org. 

DOWNINGTOWN AREA RECREATION CONSORTIUM (DARC) 

DARC is excited to continue to serve the West Bradford community 
in Fall 2022! This season, DARC is offering a wide range of programs 
for all ages. Keep your child active by registering them for Mereki 
Run Clubs (Ages 6-12), Preschool Yoga with Miss Cassie or the 
Soccer Shots. Help prepare your teen for their first time babysitting 
with DARC’s Babysitting Safety Workshops. Activities and classes 
are also available for adults, such as Professional CPR Training. In addition to programs and 
activities, DARC also offers discounted tickets and bus trips to varying locations! 

Visit www.darc.info to discover all that DARC has to offer, and don’t forget to follow us on 
Instagram (@downingtownrec) and Facebook (@dtownrec)!

West Bradford Fire Company

BREAKFAST WITH SANTA
December 3rd • 8AM to 11AM

West Bradford Fire Company
1305 W. Strasburg Rd.

For more information please go to 
wbfc.org
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THANK YOU SO MUCH FOR MAKING OUR 
SUMMER READING PROGRAM A HUGE 
SUCCESS!!

An extra big SHOUT OUT to all of our volunteers 
AND teens. We could not have done it without you! Downingtown Library 
served over 1,330 participants (as of July 2022) with a fun-filled Summer Reading 
program for all ages. Thank you to everyone who participated and supported the 
Library!

PLEASE HELP US CONGRATULATE SARAH BARKER ON HER NEW POSITION 
AS THE TEEN & ADULT PROGRAM COORDINATOR!

Sarah has enjoyed working at the Library for the past 2 years and is thrilled to 
be taking on this new role as the Teen and Adult Program Coordinator. She is so 
excited to continue to engage with the amazing community that our library serves. 
Sarah loves getting to know people and is looking forward to developing some 
great new programs!

Sarah, her husband, and three boys have lived in the Downingtown Borough for 
the past 16 years. She loves to walk through town and enjoys eating out at all the 
wonderful local spots She would love to meet you and hear about any great ideas 
you may have for programs.

Please stop by and say hello or email her at sbarker@ccls.org. 

West Bradford Scouting Minute
SUMMERTIME AND SCOUTING MEANS SUMMER CAMP, 

HIGH ADVENTURE AND THE GREAT OUTDOORS!

All of our units have been busy with outdoor activities! Both of our Troops 
enjoyed a fun filled week at Camp Horseshoe, our council’s local camp in Rising 
Sun MD. Troop 19, our ladies’ unit, took home over 9 first place awards for camp 
competitions, while earning over 40 merit badges and several rank advancements. 
Troop 52, our boys’ unit also did well with troop competition taking home several 
awards while working on 50 merit badges; we even had a life guard certified! Troop 
52 took a 2-week high adventure trip to Philmont Ranch in New Mexico where 
they hiked 60 miles through the desert. The trip took them on a tour of the Air 
Force Academy and white water rafting. Both troops spent the weekend at Daniel 
Boone Homestead for their 50th annual pilgrimage. This is a trip attended by 
youth groups of all ages. Our Cub Packs also enjoyed summer camp at Camp Ware 
in Peach Bottom, PA where the theme is Urban Legends. Both Packs enjoyed 
archery, swimming and fun competitions!

If you are interested in scouting please email us at wbscoutingunits@gmail.com.
Or stop by a Meeting-Pack 152 meets the first Wednesday of each month at West 
Bradford Elementary; Pack 215 the first Monday at Bradford Heights. Both troops 
meet at Marshallton United Methodist Church every Thursday at 7.
John J. Bossong III WB Scouting Coordinator

Downingtown Library REMEMBER THE 
“FLUSHABLE FOUR!”

If your property has 
a grinder pump, only 
four kinds of materials 
are permitted to be 
discharged into the 
sanitary sewer system…

1.	 Human waste & toilet paper
2.	 Food wastes processed through 

a garbage disposal unit (but not 
grease)

3.	 Water from sinks, tubs & 
dishwashers

4.	 Water from washing machines

All other materials can damage your 
grinder pump. This includes paint, adult 
wipes and baby wipes. Property owners 
are responsible for any damages caused  
by the discharge of prohibited materials.

BETWEEN THE BRANDYWINES— 
A HISTORY OF WEST BRADFORD 
TOWNSHIP BY CATHERINE 
QUILLMAN 

Between the 
Brandywines 
contains more 
than 400 pages 
and includes over 
250 photos, maps, 
and drawings. The 
book is available 
for purchase at the 
Township Building for $25.

TEMPLE-WEBSTER-STONER 
HOUSE 15” X 20½” ART PRINTS BY 
RICHARD BOLLINGER

Produced 
on the finest 
quality acid-
free paper, 
each print 
has been 
personally 
signed and numbered by the renowned 
artist Richard Bollinger. Each print is $75, 
15” x 20 ½” unframed, and is available for 
purchase at the Township Building.
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Do You Know the Information Hotlines?
CALL 211 FOR
211 will provide free quick and easy 
access to information about health 
and human services.

•	 211 Helps Access: Basic Human 
Needs Resources, Health and 
Mental Health Resources, 
Employment Support, Support for 
Older Americans and Persons with 
Disabilities, Support for Children, 
Youth and Families, Military and 
Family Support, and Volunteer 
Opportunities and Donations. 
211 is also used following large-
scale emergencies to collect and 
communicate information.

To access 211, call 2-1-1 from 8am to 
8pm, 7 days per week, or call 1-866-
964-7922 if you use Relay Service

CALL 411 FOR
411 is the nationwide information 
system available any time day or night 
to get a phone number by utilizing 
a name of the person or business. 
This service may or may not be free 
depending on your provider.

•	 411 Helps Access: An individual, 
group, or business telephone 
number. Provides access to 
a physical operator for more 
challenging phone directory 
inquiries.

CALL 511 FOR
511 is a free nationwide telephone 
number for traveler information, 
including any traffic delay and 
tourism information, as well as 
weather and transit information.

•	 511 Helps Access: Travel 
information regardless of the 
location in order to give you the 
best choice of time, choice of mode 
of transportation, choice of route—
which saves lives, time and money.

CALL 611 FOR
611 is a free service to everyone using a 
wireless phone that quickly connects you 
with your provider.

•	 611 Helps Access: The easiest way to 
contact your wireless carrier. Whether 
you have issues with your cell phone, 
questions about your bill or any other 
cell phone needs. 611 ensures that you 
can quickly connect to your service 
provider anytime, anywhere.

CALL 711 FOR
711 is the dialing code for access to 
Telecommunications Relay Services 
(TRSI). It allows persons with a hearing 
or speech disability to use the telephone 
system via a text telephone (TTY] or other 
device to call persons with or without such 
disabilities.

•	 711 Helps Access: A calling system for 
someone using TRS, use your TTY, and 
you will automatically be connected to a 
TRS operator. If you're traveling out of 
state and want to make a call, just dial 
711. It's fast, functional, free, and not 
just for use by persons with disabilities.

CALL 811 FOR
811 is a free national number designated 
to protect landscapers/contractors from 
unintentionally hitting underground utility 
lines while working on digging projects.

•	 811 Helps Access: Locator services in 
order to mark the approximate location 
of underground lines, pipes and cables, 
in order to dig safely.

CALL 911 FOR
911 is the free Emergency number that 
provides the fastest access to Police, Fire, 
and Medical services.

•	 911 Helps Access: Immediate response 
of Police, Fire, and Ambulance services. 
Do NOT call 911 for road/ travel and 
severe weather information, to report 
power outages or other non-emergencies.

HOME HEALTH CARE WASTE

Home health care waste primarily 
consist of "used sharps," such as 
needles, syringes, lancets and other 
sharp objects, as well as soiled 
bandages, disposable sheets and gloves. 
Prevent injury, illness and pollution 
by following some simple steps when 
disposing of these wastes in your 
household trash.

1.	 Place all used sharps in an opaque 
puncture resistant, hard plastic 
or metal container. An empty 
detergent bottle with a screw-on 
cap or an empty coffee can will do.

2.	 Close the container with its original 
lid and secure with heavy duty tape.

3.	 Place the tightly sealed container in 
a paper bag and discard it with your 
household trash.

4.	 Place non-sharp home health 
care wastes in a doubled, securely 
fastened, opaque plastic trash bag 
before putting them in the garbage 
can with other wastes.

DO NOT PLACE IT WITH RECYCLABLES. 

RECOMMENDED TREATMENT:
Prior to disposal, disinfect used sharps
with a solution of 1 teaspoon of bleach
in 1/2 gallon of water.

DOs and DONTs:

DO: 
•	 Place used sharps in an opaque, 

puncture-resistant container.
•	 Seal lids on containers of sharps with 

heavy-duty tape.
•	 Seal trash bags with tape or wire/

plastic ties.
•	 Label plastic jug or metal can “DO 

NOT RECYCLE.”
•	 Keep waste containers out of reach of 

children and animals.

DON’T:
•	 Place loose used sharps in the trash 

or toilet.
•	 Label the containers as medical 

waste.
•	 Clip needles with a pair of scissors.
•	 Place sealed containers in with 

recyclables.
•	 DO NOT RECYCLE ANY USED 

SHARPS!
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FALL 2022 CALENDAR OF EVENTS

1385 Campus Drive • Downingtown PA 19335

Phone (610) 269-4174 | Fax (610) 269-3016
Email wbradford@westbradford.org

We are open Monday–Friday, 7am–4:30pm.
Phone lines open at 7:30am.
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U.S. Postage
PAID
Permit # 50 
West Chester, PA

PLEASE NOTE: Dates and times are subject to change. Please check www.westbradford.org and follow us on facebook for updates.

OCTOBER 2022

NOVEMBER 2022 DECEMBER 2022

SEPTEMBER 2022
9/5	 Labor Day Holiday....................................................................Office Closed 
	 No Refuse or Recycle Collection. Collection will be Wednesday, Sept. 7
9/6	 Planning Commission Meeting...........................................................7:00 pm
9/7	 Special Refuse and Recycle Collection for Monday Customers
9/12	 Land Preservation & Sustainability Committee Meeting..............7:00 pm
9/13	 Board of Supervisors Meeting............................................................7:00 pm
9/15	 Historical Commission Meeting..........................................................7:30 pm
9/19 	 Recreation Commission Meeting.....................................................  6:30 pm
9/20	 Planning Commission Meeting (if needed)........................................7:00 pm
9/26	 Large Item Collection – Monday Refuse Customers
9/27	 Large Item Collection – Tuesday Refuse Customers
9/27	 Board of Supervisors Meeting (if needed).........................................7:00 pm
9/29	 Large Item Collection – Thursday Refuse Customers
9/30	 Large Item Collection – Friday Refuse Customers

10/3	 Land Preservation & Sustainability Committee Meeting..............7:00 pm
10/4	 Planning Commission Meeting...........................................................7:00 pm
10/11	 Board of Supervisors Meeting............................................................7:00 pm
10/15 	 Fall Family Fun Festival, Broad Run Park  
	 (Rain Date Oct. 16)..............................................................5:00 pm – 8:00 pm
10/17	 Recreation Commission Meeting.......................................................6:30 pm
10/18	 Planning Commission Meeting (if needed)........................................7:00 pm
10/19	 Curbside Leaf/Yard Waste Collection 
	 Must schedule at 610-269-4174 or pmurdoch@westbradford.org.
10/20	 Historical Commission Meeting..........................................................7:30 pm
10/25	 Large Item Collection –Tuesday Refuse Customers
10/27	 Large Item Collection – Thursday Refuse Customers
10/28	 Large Item Collection – Friday Refuse Customers
10/31	 Large Item Collection –Monday Refuse Customers

11/1	 Planning Commission Meeting...........................................................7:00 pm
11/2	 Curbside Leaf/Yard Waste Collection 
	 Must schedule at 610-269-4174 or pmurdoch@westbradford.org
11/7	 Land Preservation & Sustainability Committee Meeting .............7:00 pm
11/8	 General Election Day................................................................ Office Closed
11/9	 Board of Supervisors Meeting............................................................7:00 pm
11/15	 Planning Commission Meeting (if needed)........................................7:00 pm
11/16	 Curbside Leaf/Yard Waste Collection.  
	 Must schedule at 610-269-4174 or pmurdoch@westbradford.org
11/17	 Historical Commission Meeting..........................................................7:30 pm
11/21	 Recreation Commission Meeting.....................................................  6:30 pm
11/22	 Board of Supervisors Meeting (if needed).........................................7:00 pm
11/23	 Special Refuse/Large Item or Recycle Collection for Thursday Customers
11/24	 Thanksgiving Holiday............................................................... Office Closed 
	 No Refuse/Large Item or Recycle Collection for Thursday Customers. 
	 Collection will be Wednesday, November 23
11/25	 Large Item Collection – Friday Refuse Customers. .............Office Closed 
	 (All Friday customer collection will be picked up per usual schedule)
11/28	 Large Item Collection – Monday Refuse Customers
11/29	 Large Item Collection – Tuesday Refuse Customers

12/5	 Land Preservation & Sustainability Committee Meeting..............7:00 pm
12/6	 Planning Commission Meeting...........................................................7:00 pm
12/7	 Curbside Leaf/Yard Waste Collection. 
	 Must schedule at 610-269-4174 or pmurdoch@westbradford.org
12/13	 Board of Supervisors Meeting............................................................7:00 pm
12/15	 Historical Commission Meeting..........................................................7:30 pm
12/19	 Recreation Commission Meeting.......................................................6:30 pm
12/20	 Planning Commission Meeting (if needed)......................................7:00 pm
12/21	 Special Refuse/Large Item or Recycle Collection for Friday Customers
12/23	 Christmas Eve.............................................................................Office Closed  
	 No Refuse/Large Item or Recycle Collection for Friday customers
12/26	 Christmas Day Holiday (Observed)......................................Office Closed 
	 No Refuse/Large Item or Recycle Collection for Monday Customers
12/28	 Special Refuse/Large Item or Recycle Collection for Monday Customers
12/29	 Large Item Collection – Thursday Refuse Customers
12/30	 New Year’s Day (Observed).................................................... Office Closed  
	 Large Item Collection – Friday Refuse Customers


